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Location

Pertobe Road, WARRNAMBOOL VIC 3280 - Property No T11229

Municipality

WARRNAMBOOL CITY

Level of significance

Regional

Heritage Listing

National Trust

Statement of Significance

Last updated on - June 16, 2008



Contribution to the landscape.

A fine avenue of old, well-shaped Norfolk Island Pines.(Araucaria heterophylla) The trees contribute significantly
to the landscape and is one of many fine examples of Norfolk Island Pine plantings throughout the City of
Warrnambool, as mentioned in the Warrnambool Conservation Study 1983. They were planted in 1903 under the
supervision of Charles Scoborio, curator of Warrnambool Botanic Gardens and who worked with Ferdinand Von
Mueller at that time.
This particular avenue was brought to the Trust's attention due to the threat to several of the trees during road
realignment works in Pertobe Road.

Measurements: 1984
Spread (m): 12
Girth (m): 3.6
Height (m): 25
Estimated Age (yrs): 81
Condition: Fair - Good

27/04/2010
Condition: Fair - Good

Access: Unrestricted
Classified: 1984

Other Names Norfolk Island Pine,  

Hermes Number 70733

Property Number

This place/object may be included in the Victorian Heritage Register pursuant to the Heritage Act 2017. Check
the Victorian Heritage Database, selecting 'Heritage Victoria' as the place source.

For further details about Heritage Overlay places, contact the relevant local council or go to Planning Schemes
Online http://planningschemes.dpcd.vic.gov.au/
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